
 

       

 

February 3, 2025 

 

VIA EMAIL 

 

Michael Bryson 

Senior Vice President, Operations 

PJM Interconnection, LLC 

2750 Monroe Boulevard 

Audubon, PA 19403 

 

RE: Withdrawal of Deactivation Notice of Vienna 8 and 10 

 

Dear Mr. Bryson: 

 

On March 24, 2023, pursuant to Part V, Section 113 of the PJM Open Access Transmission Tariff 

(“OATT”), Vienna Power LLC (“Vienna”) submitted a deactivation notification of the Vienna 8 & 10 

units effective June 1, 2025. 

 

Vienna hereby withdraws the March 24, 2023, notice and no longer intends to deactivate the 

units for the purpose of retirement on June 1, 2025. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bradley Kranz 

Vice President 

Vienna Power LLC 

 

Cc: Joseph Bowring, Independent Market Monitor for PJM 

 generatordeactivation@pjm.com 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 


